
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 MARCH 2007

 

COS.46/07
CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE PLAN/BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE PLAN 2007-2010

The Deputy Chief Executive (Dr Gooding) submitted Report PPP.25/07 and gave a presentation on the second draft of the Corporate Improvement Plan 2007-2010.  The presentation highlighted the amendments that had been made since the last meeting of the Committee.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 19 February 2007 (EX.059/07).

Dr Gooding reported that the second draft of the Corporate Improvement Plan 2007-2010 incorporated the comments on the first draft from the Community, Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees and the results of the Cumbria wide Quality of Life Survey 2006.  Financial information had been added to the Plan.  Further analysis linking spend to corporate priorities was required and would be contained within the final draft.  The final version of the Plan would incorporate the requirements of the Best Value Performance Plan, including year end performance when it was available.

The Executive had decided:

“1.  That the updated contents of the draft Plan be approved as the basis for further consultation and development.

2.  
That it is noted that the Plan, in defining the priorities of the Council, assists current and future allocation of resources in ways that are relevant to the delivery of the priorities.

3. 
That the second draft of the Plan be referred to the Community, Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees for further consultation.”

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations :

a) A Member raised concerns that Neighbourhood Forums had limited attendance and only met four times a year so there could only be limited consultation regarding the Plan by using the Forums.

Dr Gooding agreed that the Neighbourhood Forums were not being attended as well as they could and that Neighbourhood Forums as a wider issue would have to be investigated.  He stated that there would be other means of consultation used in addition to the Forums.

b) A Member asked what the next steps were with regard to the Council reducing its carbon footprint.

Dr Gooding responded that data was becoming available regarding the carbon footprint of the Council.  The Council was developing a green travel plan and monitored the annual tonnage of carbon dioxide produced in relation to burning fuel.  The carbon footprint of the Council would in future be measured against every decision taken by the Council.

c) A Member raised concerns regarding the layout of the financial information on page 23 of the document.

Dr Gooding responded that some financial information still had to be included.

d)
In response to a Member’s question Dr Gooding reported that the key recommendations from the Peer Review would be added to the document.

RESOLVED – 1) That Report PPP.25/07 be welcomed

2) That the Committee looks forward to the third opportunity to examine the Corporate Improvement Plan.







